Report to Lead Member & Deputy Housing Services
Subject: Approval of Grants outside the scheme of delegated authority.

Date of Meeting:   21st September 2001

Purpose of Report

To seek authority to approve  a grants outside the scope of the existing scheme of authority delegated to officers. The dwelling under consideration is 30 Nelson Avenue, Cadishead.

Financial Implications

Disabled Facilities Grants DFG’s are funded through a Supplementary Credit Approval (SCA), which is strictly ring fenced.

Renovation grants associated with DFG’s are funded from the general Private Sector Housing Capital Programme

Provision exists to meet the costs resulting from the approval of these grants at the recommended levels within the current financial year.

Background

A 43 year old man lives with his wife and 3 children in a three bedroom ex-council property. They purchased the house knowing it needed to be renovated and have already invested a great deal of time and effort in the property.

Unfortunately the applicant became ill and has now been diagnosed with a deteriorating neurological condition. He is currently using the existing dining room as a bedroom and has no access to permanent toilet or bathing facilities. He needs to be hoisted for all transfers and this is difficult to effect with a mobile hoist.

A scheme has been agreed to provide wheelchair access throughout the existing ground floor of the house and extend on the side to provide a double bedroom with an en-suite shower room. The extension will require ceiling track hoists and a clos-o-mat toilet. The family needs to remain in the area for their support to continue and they are reluctant to give up their present home to move into rented property, which would then need to be adapted. 

Details

The estimated cost of the adaptation works is £40,598, the applicant’s resources have been assessed and he is unable to make any contribution towards the cost of the works resulting in a DFG of  £45,064, including grant administration fee.

The estimated cost of the renovation works to the property is £12,426, again the applicant would make no contribution, resulting in a Renovation grant of £13,792, including grant administration fee.

Based on previous experience, there are concerns regarding potential structural difficulties in constructing the required extension using traditional building methods. Therefore, non-traditional, modular building techniques are being explored.  

Present estimates are that there would be little cost differential between traditional and modular construction. However, should concerns regarding possible difficulties with “bad ground” be justified, modular construction would be significantly cheaper.

Modular construction would also allow works to be completed in 6 to 8 weeks less than traditional building methods.

The main disadvantage to the use of modular construction methods would be the significantly higher maintenance costs over the medium to long term and the much shorter life of the extension when compared to traditional building methods.

The views of the applicant are currently being sought on this matter, but no final decision will be made until after necessary site surveys have been completed. If ground problems are identified then the modular solution will be pursued to minimise costs.

If costs remain comparable, traditional building methods would be recommended to the applicant as the best option.

Conclusions

I am satisfied, based on the advice of the Joint Adaptations Team Manager and the Head of Private Sector Housing, that the relevant works are necessary, appropriate, reasonable and practicable and that the approval of grants at the recommended levels represents the Most Satisfactory Course of Action.

Recommendations

That the Lead Member and Deputy Lead Member authorise the approval of a DFG up to a maximum value of £47,500 inclusive of grant administration fee. 

That the Lead Member and Deputy Lead Member authorise the approval of Renovation Grant up to a maximum value of £15,000 inclusive of grant administration fee.

Bob Osborne

Assistant Director (Strategy)
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